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Gardening and farming make up a huge part of Liz’s background. Her maternal Grandfather, Arch Stafford, came out from England as a £10 Pom in 1925. He came from generations of farmers and tenant farmers in Lincolnshire. Their overlord was the Duke of Rutland and Grandad worked in his stables before migrating.  Liz’s Grandad worked at many farming jobs in Australia, initially driving horse teams. Later in his career he was the green keeper at the Parkes Bowling Club and when Liz knew him he was the head gardener for the Parkes Shire Council. It is his memory she conjures whenever hedging in any English-type garden.  She remembers her Grandad’s vegetable garden and her Mum told her that for quite a while he had a home business selling flower and vegetable seedlings to supplement his income.  Her Grandad definitely had a green thumb. 

Liz grew up on a farm west of Parkes originally purchased by her paternal grandfather and run by her father John Riley.  The farm was “wheat/sheep” while Liz was growing up.  She loved the sheep work and returned from 1990-95 to manage the property.  Farms were trying to diversify at this time so her Dad planted an olive grove while she ran the farm.  Liz’s parents subsequently went into business with another Parkes’ olive-growing family to form Ploughman’s Hill Olives. 

Liz and her partner Neale returned to their house in the mountains after their western episode and she began working part time on the Woodland Designs gardening team.  It came about that Waldorf Australia, the new owner of the Leura Gardens Resort, engaged Woodland Designs to tidy the property up after the period of neglect it had suffered. The owner was looking for a full time gardener and Liz decided that she was that gardener!


	Saturday 

12 April


	Plant Collectors’ Fair, Clarendon Race Course, Richmond


	Cost

TBA
	Departure time TBA

	Friday, 12 September


	Overnight trip to Berry to view some amazing gardens
	Cost TBA


	Departure time TBA



	Thursday

4 December


	Christmas Party at Wentworth Falls Country Club

	Cost TBA


	Departure time TBA




There will be more dates for your diary as the year progresses.
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9 January 2014 Edition No. 267








FromThe President…….


Firstly, on behalf of your committee, I wish everyone a Happy and Prosperous New Year!





As a club, we have been blessed with a wealth of great speakers and outings in 2013 and we have an even more special line-up of events for you to enjoy in our 25th Anniversary Year of 2014. If you haven’t done so, please pick up a copy of the flyer showing the list of guest speakers for the first half of the year. Spare copies are available for those who would like to distribute extra copies to neighbours or local businesses so that others in the community can also learn about our club activities.





We have recently been reminded of the great work that the RFS does in our community and as agreed at the November meeting, we are contributing today’s entrance fee as a donation to RFS funds. (In the past, it has been our practice to do this in November and so will revert to that timing later in 2014).





Our Q&A sessions have become a popular part of our meetings and our special thanks goes to Anne Tout for coordinating these. However, because of the acoustics of the hall, it has been reported that some have had difficulty in hearing the speakers. We therefore ask that you be aware of this and avoid cross-chatter during meetings to minimise distortion of the conversation. Meanwhile, we are looking at other ways in which this can be improved.





Good Gardening.





Henry





Guest Speaker for today is Liz Riley, 


Gardener at the Waldorf Leura Gardens Resort.








�    Dates for Your Diary





Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. $5 entry fee.





Annual subscription of $20 is due for 2013/14.  





For Club Welfare matters contact Jane McKanna on


Ph: 4787 8631.





Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting


9 January: 








Next Meeting:             


13 February:


�
Liz Riley “The Gardens at Waldorf – Rediscovering their Stories”





Mary Moody Journalist, Author, T.V. Presenter and Tour Guide


 “Botanical trekking”


�
�






Club Secretary: 


Janice Light. Ph: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club, PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�








             Morning Tea 


Today:   Volunteer & Kathy Russell





13 Feb:   Adrienne Brown & Katalin Gulyas


If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887








